Контрольная работа №1

(выполняют Алцыбева Г., Веселков М., Костин М., Мамаева Е.). Конечный срок сдачи контрольной работы 25.01.2021 г.)

Инструкция по выполнению контрольной работы

Все контрольные задания, предусмотренные планом, следует выполнять в отдельной тетради и зарегистрировать в учебной части до зачета. Сроки предоставления работ устанавливаются учебной частью.

- 1.На титульном листе необходимо указать название учебного заведения, специальность, курс, номер группы, фамилию, имя, отчество.
- 2. Контрольные задания следует выполнять с соблюдением полей, оставленных для замечаний и указаний преподавателя.
- 3. Необходимо строго соблюдать последовательность выполнения заданий.
- 4. Выполнять задания следует четким, разборчивым почерком.
- 5. Контрольная работа, выполненная небрежно, неразборчивым почерком, а также не по заданному варианту, возвращается студенту без проверки.
- 6. Все грамматические задания выполняются письменно.
- 7. Работа должна выполняться каждым студентом самостоятельно и творчески.
- 8. В конце работы необходимо поставить свою личную подпись.
- 9. Контрольная работа проверяется и оценивается до зачётного занятия. Ее выполнение и успешная защита является одним из условий получения зачета. Под защитой подразумевается хорошее знание материала выполненной контрольной работы (без опоры на письменный вариант).
- 10.После получения зачтённой контрольной работы необходимо изучить рецензию преподавателя, исправить допущенные ошибки и выполнить необходимую доработку.

Грамматический материал, подлежащий проработке и усвоению

- 1. Имя существительное. Множественное число существительных.
- 2. Артикль неопределённый и определённый.
- 3. Притяжательный падеж существительных.
- 4. Указательные местоимения this, that, these, those.
- 5. Неопределённые местоимения some, any, no и их производные.
- 6. Конструкция: there is, there are.
- 7. Типы вопросов, используемые в английском языке.
- 8. Образование времён активного (действительного) залога (Simple, Continuous, Perfect, Perfect Continuous).
- 9. Степени сравнения прилагательных и наречий.

- 10. Образование времён пассивного (страдательного) залога
- 11. Модальные глаголы.
- 12. Сложные предложения. Согласование времён.
- 13. Косвенная речь.
- 14. Условные предложения.
- 15. Образование и функции Participle I, Participle II.
- 16. Неличные формы глагола (The Infinitive, The Gerund).

Контрольная работа №1

І. Грамматика

Для выполнения контрольной работы № 1, необходимо усвоить следующий грамматический материал:

- 1. Имя существительное. Множественное число существительных.
- 2. Артикль: неопределённый и определённый.
- 3. Притяжательный падеж существительных.
- 4. Указательные местоимения this, that, these, those.

Задание 1. Образуйте письменно множественное число данных существительных:

A family, a tax, a woman, a team, a tooth, a telephone, a friend, a manager, a laboratory, a foot, a businessman, a wife, a city, a fax, a shelf, a German, a child, a deer, a tomato, a day, a datum, a photo.

Задание 2. Вставьте артикль, где необходимо.

- 1. ...Russia occupies ... eastern half of ... Europe and ... northern third of ... Asia
 - 2. ... climate of ... northern part of ... Russia is severe.

- 3. It is warm in ... Crimea and ... Caucasus.
- 4. ... best way to know and understand ... people of ... other countries is to meet them in their own homes.
 - 5. ... Washington is ... capital of ... United States of America.
 - 6. There are seven continents on ... Earth.
- 7. I get up at ... quarter past seven in ...morning and go to ... bed at eleven in ... evening.
 - 8. What do you do when you come ... home from ... school?
- 9. ... weather was very bad in ... morning yesterday. ... sky was grey and it was raining.
- 10. Today is ... ninth of ... September. Ann has her ... birthday. She is planning to have ... nice party with her ... friends.

Задание 3. Перефразируйте следующие словосочетания и предложения, употребляя притяжательный падеж.

Hanpumep: The room of my friend - my friend's room.

1. The skateboard of that boy. 2. The songs of the children. 3. The umbrella of my grandmother. 3. The questions of my son. 4. The poems of Pushkin. 5. The car of my parents. 6. The flat of my sister is large. 7. The work of these students is very interesting. 8. The room of the boys is large. 9. The name of this girl is Jane. 10. He is a boyfriend of my daughter.

Задание 4. Вставьте указательные местоимения this, that, these или those в пробелы.

- 1. Who was ____ boy you were dancing with at the party yesterday?
- 2. shoes are killing me. I can't wait to take them off.

3. Hello is Beth. Can I speak to	o Kate?
4. I knew Jenny at university. In	days she had long blond hair.
5 is our Sales Manager. His name is John.	
6. I was in the pub last night when _	bloke came up and hit me.
7. was a wonderful film, wasn't	t it?

II. Чтение

Задание 1. Прочитайте текст.

Basic Forms of Business Organization

Business is the production, distribution, and sale of goods and services for the benefit of the buyer and the profit of the seller. In the modern world the control of production is largely in the hands of individual business people or entrepreneurs, who organize and direct industry for gaining profits.

All businesses are known to take one of three basic forms: the sole proprietorship, the partnership, and the corporation.

A sole proprietorship is the simplest way of starting a business. In this form of organization the owner himself is responsible for success or failure of his business. Any line of business is open to him. Although this form has its advantages, it has certain drawbacks, too. In the first place the single owner is seldom able to invest as much capital as can be invested by a partnership or a corporation. If single owners are able to invest large amounts of capital, they run great risk of losing it all because they are personally liable for all the debts of their businesses. This is called unlimited liability.

A partnership is voluntary legal association of two or more people for the purpose of running a business. All partners are responsible for the debts of the partnership and profits and losses are shared between them. The agreement to form an association of this nature is called a partnership contract and may include distribution of profits, fiscal responsibilities, and a specific length of time during which the partnership is in effect.

A corporation is a firm that exists as an independent legal entity, with ownership divided into shares. The owners of the shares are known as stockholders. The main feature of the corporation is limited liability. It means that the liability of the stockholders for the debts of the firm is limited to the amount of money they paid to buy shares. It is the dominant form of American business because it makes possible to gather together large amount of capital. The stockholders usually meet once a year to elect directors and to carry on other important business. Management of a corporation consists of the board of directors, who decide corporate policy, and the officers, who carry on the daily operations. The board is elected by the stockholders, and the officers are appointed by the board. The corporation form of business has several advantages over the sole proprietorship and partnership. It is a separate legal entity and officer's limited liability to the owners, ease of capital generation and ease of transfer of ownership. In addition, it allows centralized authority and responsibility and professional management. The corporation form of business also has several disadvantages. It is subject to greater government regulation and double taxation. In addition, separation of ownership and control may allow management to make harmful decisions. Since no one form of business organization is perfect, so – called hybrids have been devised like: franchises, limited partnerships, cooperatives, and joint ventures.

Задание 2. Ответьте на вопросы.

- 1. What is business?
- 2. Who can be called an entrepreneur?
- 3. What are the advantages of a sole proprietorship?
- 4. What is a partnership?
- 5. Why is a corporation the dominant form of American business?
- 6. What disadvantages has the corporation form of business?

Задание 3. Найдите английские эквиваленты в тексте следующим фразам.

- 1. распределение товаров для выгоды покупателя и прибыли продавца;
- 2. определённые недостатки;
- 3. быть ответственным за неудачу в бизнесе;
- 4. вкладывать большое количество капитала;
- 5. распределять прибыль и убытки;
- 6. контракт товарищества;
- 7. финансовая ответственность;
- 8. Акционеры это владельцы акций.
- 9. совет директоров;

10. государственное регулирование и взимание налогов.

Задание 4. Переведите последний абзац текста.